
 
29 March 2024 
 
Mr Mason Shute  
Development Planner 
Fairfield City Council 
 

Increase in Volume of Waste Processed at Mainstream Resources Resource 
Recovery Facility, 6 Sleigh Place Wetherill Park NSW 2164 

DA 350.1/2023 
PAN No. PAN-390263 

 
We write in reference to Fairfield City Council  RFI dated 22 March 2024, including NSW 
Environment Protection Authority RFI 21 December 2023. 
 
Withdrawal of Street Sweeping Waste Component 
 
Following discussions and review, the proponent Mainstream Recycling seeks to withdraw the 
4,000 tonnes per annum of street sweeping waste from our proposal.   
 
Mainstream Recycling secured a modification approval to include street sweeping waste 
within its 29,500tpa processing limit (MA 803.6/2014).  An amendment to receive street 
sweeping waste from NSW Environment Protection Authority for the Facility Environment 
Protection Licence (EPL#20694) was made and subsequently withdrawn in 2023.  No street 
sweeping waste has been, or is proposed to be, accepted at the Facility.  Mainstream 
Recycling seeks to allow MA 803.6/2014 to lapse. 
 
Further, Mainstream Recycling sought to continue its consent to accept up to 4,000 tpa of 
street sweeping waste within its application to increase processing capacity to 65,000 tpa in 
2023 (DA350.1/2023).  Mainstream Recycling wishes to withdraw the street sweeping 
component from this application, which would now comprise: 
 

• Stormwater/GPT material: 64,000 tpa  

• Wood waste (sawdust): 1,000 tpa  
 
There would be no changes to the Facility and operations and predicted impacts resulting from 
the above eg traffic, truck movement, truck sizes, air quality, land use, amenity, noise, 
operating would be unaffected.  The above change is considered to be immaterial.  We do not 
consider that this change in any way affects the assessment, application, 
notification/exhibition or agency consultation process to date. 
 
Extension of Time Request 
 
Council’s RFI, dated 22 March 2024, advises that a response is required within fourteen days.  
Mainstream Recycling commenced review and information  gathering upon receipt of the RFU.  
However we note that several requested items require significant resources, including external 
specialists.   We request that Council ‘stop the clock’ while this response is prepared, and 
commit that Mainstream Resources is acting in good faith and taking all reasonable steps to 
provide an accurate and timely response. 
  



 
 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me at any time to discuss or clarify any aspect of this letter. 
 
 

Yours  faithfully  

 

Andrew Wild 
Principal 
Wild Environment 

(Applicant on behalf of Mainstream Resources). 
 
 
cc Mr Liam Hawke 
 Team Leader, Planning Assessment 
 Fairfield City Council 
 
 

Tiaan Reader 
General Manager 
Mainstream Recycling 

 


